
Minutes of the Sixteenth meeting of the Parish Council held on Monday 19th December 2016 at 7.30pm at Abbey Meads Primary School.
Present:  Cllrs  Jankinson, Ainscow, Boyd, Compton, Keates, Kilby, Marasco and Ricketts .

   One member of the public – Mr Tayler
Apologies: Cllrs Herron, James, and SBC Cllr McCracken
158.  DECLARATIONS  OF  INTEREST
         None.

         The meeting was taken into Recess, Mr Tayler asked where plans to split the Parish had got to. 

         The Chair explained that Blunsdon had been working on the Precept, quotes for the provision of 

         services transferred from SBC and was taking legal advice in respect of the decision to split the 

         Parish. The Chair also confirmed that a Shadow Parish had been created for St Andrews, the 

         inauguaral had been held and that Cllr Steve Weisinger had been elected as Chair. Blunsdon Parish

         is very keen to commence talks with St Andrews and have requested a meeting. No reply has been
         received to date.

159.  MINUTES  OF  THE FIFTEENTH  ORDINARY  MEETING
Proposed by Cllr Ricketts, seconded by Cllr Boyd, all agreed, that they be accepted as a true record.
160.  MATTERS  ARISING  FROM  THE  MINUTES

a) Hillside Way – site meeting with Traffic Engineer Dave Weston and Rachael Adams took
place on 6th December. Mud and debris on the roads from development was discussed DW 

confirmed this is regularly monitored and action taken when necessary. A revised layout for

the lines on the road had been agreed and the site egress was to be reduced. SBC confirmed
that the fencing was their responsibility but they would ask Hills to make good. DW also 

confirmed he would investigate the wear and tear on Lady Lane and Saltzgitter Drive caused

by construction traffic, together with the footpath.
b) St Andrew’s Ridge retailers – meeting to be arranged. PC agreed to leave for Shadow Parish,
refer back to Cllr McCracken.

c) Redhouse RA – RFO has contacted treasurer for information. RFO has had confirmation that
currently there is no Chair and some income and expenditure data was supplied.
d)    C/f from previous meeting -Cllr James reported noted that the Noticeboard at Kingsdown   (Wyevale) was no longer there, also the Noticeboard at Groundwell was unused, St Andrews Ridge is not fit for purpose.  Cllr Kilby to investigate deal with RCC supplier for new Noticeboards, c/f to next meeting.
e) Blunsdon Village – War Memorial wording on memorial needs cleaning. War Memorials Trust
have supplied pre application form which need to be completed with photos and estimates.           
f)    Offer of trees from Katie at Glitterbugs – Cllr James to submit proposal. c/f to Jan.
g) Sams Lane seat – Cllr Boyd and Bob Simpkins have met to discuss moving seat. BS to provide quote for work. Quote not received. Clerk to chase.
h) Cllr Keith Williams to be invited to PC meeting to discuss changes to the bus services, routes and the effectiveness of the current services. Clerk to arrange.
i)    Trailor parked in Lonsdale Close Blunsdon, not sure if this is allowed. Clerk to check with Police.
j)    Pallett at Recreation Ground not moved. Clerk to send reminder to A Smith.
161.   PLANNING  DECISIONS  ADVISED  BY  SWINDON  
               S/ADV/16/1482/NIGI: Display of various non illuminated signage.
          At: Parcel 2.1 Tadpole Garden Village Tadpole Lane Blunsdon Swindon SN26 8DZ
          Advertisement Consent Granted with Conditions.

          S/LDP/16/1859/CHHO: Certificate of Lawful Development (proposed) for the erection of single

          storey rear extension.
          At: 59 Pennine Way Ash Brake Swindon SN25 4FY 
          Certificate of Lawful Development Granted.
162.   PLANNING  APPLICATIONS  DEPOSITED  FOR  COMMENT
          S/16/2059: Demolition of existing dwelling and erection of 4no. dwellings and associated works.
          At : Land at 110 High Street Blunsdon Swindon SN26 7AB
          PC agreed to object as they agreed with the Highway and Aboriculture Officer reports. There is

          insufficient access with no passing available. In addition the PC felt this was an over intensification 
          of the plot.

          S/HOU/16/2018: Erection of part two storey part single storey rear extension.

          At: 25 Eastbury Way Redhouse Swindon SN25 2EL

          PC agreed to object as there is an over intensification of the plot with loss of amenity and light.

          The PC also supported the comments made by neighbours.

          S/HOU/16/2133: Erection of two storey rear extension and pitched roof to existing dormer.

          At: The Cedars Widhill Lane Blunsdon Swindon SN26 8BX

          PC agreed to support as they are not aware of any Planning reason to object.

          S/16/2034: Outline application for up to 53no. dwellings, including open space and land scaping.
          Access not reserved.

          At: Land South of High Street Blunsdon Swindon Wilts

          PC comments – access to High Street is too narrow, density is too high, the site has historic 

          interest, conservation area and lack of infrastructure to support development. Decision deferred 

          until meeting with David Dewart w/b 2nd January 2017.

          S/16/2088: Variation of condition 7 from previous permission S/11/1251 for waste disposal with

          associated extraction of mineral, re-contouring of adjacent land with mineral waste and associated

          activities including waste transfer, re-cycling, gas utilisation and leachate treatment with ancillary
          activities, building and plant.

          At: Chapel Hill Farm Waste Disposal Site Chapel Hill Lane, Blunsdon, Swindon

          PC agreed to support comments made by Environment Agency and other professional experts.

163.   OTHER PLANNING MATTERS
          SBC have advised that Linden Homes site has been named Fortuna Road and will be numberd 1 to 

          71.
          Planning Appeal S/16/1676 Brooklyn Lodge Broad Bush Blunsdon – appeal against refusal of

          application lodged. Comments by 16th January 2017.

164.  FINANCE AND TRANSFER OF SERVICES      
         a) Cllr Compton proposed, and all agreed, receipts numbered 111–122 totalling £6,361.53
         and payments numbered 167 –187 totalling £13,085.37
         b) In future HRMC require all payment by BACS not cheque, so this will need to be

         achieved by transferring monies to operational account.
         c) Transfer from Britannia account is in respect of Play Area inspections and works to 

         date.
         d) RFO has queried the transitional funding available to support the Parish with costs 

         associated with split, web, admin, contracts signage etc – to date no response has been

         received from SBC.

         e) Indiative figures suggest precept for Blunsdon in 2017/18 is around £100 up from £18

         this year. There are many variables in this calculation so more work is required to finalise.

         f) Elections in May 2017, query costs payable by the Parish. PC agreed to hold Blunsdon

         PC elections in May 2017 and to a three year term of office. Clerk to advise Stephen 

        Taylor.
         g) PC to consider increasing fees, for BVH, for non parishoners. RS to do some 

         comparison checking. Decision required at PC meeting 9th January 2017

         h) Play Areas remedial works cost of £15,000, schedule of works to be circulated for

         a decision at PC meeting 9th January 2017. Clerk to circulate.

         i) Meetings scheduled in new year, for quotes to provide services transferred from SBC.
165.  CORRESPONDENCE   RECEIVED
         Correspondence received to 19th December 2016
a) Local Councils Update

b) Hills In Touch Magazine

166.   COMMITTEE REPORTS
         Redhouse Community Centre – Bike Club booking, leaving in New Year.
         Environmental Health investigating noise complaints. RCC not doing enough to

         mitigate noise, dropped ceiling and heavy drapes have been suggested. Noise from

         children is now a consideration, previously this was not. Confirmed to EH that SBC

         own the building and the PC lease it from them.

         RS and VM producing first annual accounts.

         WALC – Andrea (clerk) has resigned wef 31st March 2017. Replacement to be found.

          It was reported that the Phone Masts previously refused in North Swindon had been

          approved.  PC were not aware. Clerk to check.
167.   PARISH  MATTERS
a) Cllr Ricketts – Attended last CGR stakeholder meeting at SBC. Minuted that Blunsdon PC should receive agendas and minutes from St Andrew Shadow Parish meetings. New Website for all New Parishes created out of CGR. Suggestion that a community representative should join all Shadow PC`s, this was accepted as a good idea.
Dog Bins – vans are parking on grass verges instead of in Dobson Close. Clerk to report.
What will happen about representation on other bodies following split as these are determined by Parish size. Cllr R to raise at his next meeting.
b) Cllr Kilby – Grass around Jubilee Park has been churned up, possibly by Dog Bin vans. Clerk to investigate. Heightened Police activity around Brook Park, probably as a result of Op Centaur. 
Meeting in new year with Cllr McCracken and Mike Ash re CCTV in Brook Park. Clerk to arrange.
c)  Cllr Ainscow – Wales and West grass in Churchill Avenue needs replacing.Clerk to chase.
d) Cllr Boyd – further activity in field off Sams Lane reported. Funds for re decoration of BVH should be included in next years budget. 
e) Cllr Compton – Lampost at top of Blunsdon Hill has been damaged and is leaning over at 45 degrees. SMarston have a dedicated Police Officer. Clerk to investigate
f) Cllr White – Contractors parking in Green Street and Street Cleaning lorries resting outside residents homes in Green Street, causing nuisance. Clerk to report to Crest Nicholson.
g) Cllr Marasco - advised that TGV Community Interest Company are keen to meet with the Parish. Cllr M to pass on Clerk details so that meeting can be arranged.
h) Cllr James – Cllr Jankinson (on behalf of Cllr James) advised of a raised curb stone in Redhouse centre, already reported to SBC.
i) Clerk – Karen Phimister advised that the phasing on the Turnpike Junction lights had recently been altered by 20 seconds and that feedback received suggested queues were much improved. Had PC noticed any difference – some Cllrs said they had noticed an improvement. Clerk to let KP know.
j) Cllr Jankinson – Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year to All.
168.    SUMMONS  TO  ATTEND  THE  NEXT  MEETING
Cllrs were summoned to attend the next meeting:  Monday 9th January 2017 at Blunsdon Village Hall.


          There being no further business the Chairman declared the meeting closed.
                                                                                                         ………………………………………...

                                                                                                                    Chairman, 9th January 2017

